
Perch Base, United States Submariners 

Flash Traffic 

Number:       #9-3-2017 
Date:      9/17/2017 
Subject:    Perch Base Special Election for Vice Commander 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
There was an announcement of a special election at the September meeting 
with some nominations made consisting of Rick Simmons, Glenn Posniack 
and Chuck Emmett. Chuck Emmett has since removed himself from the 
nomination. 
  
Nominations will be closed at the October meeting and a flash traffic will follow 
shortly afterward with the ballot and instructions. 
  
Because the November meeting is the Veterans Day parade, the election, 
counting of ballots and installation of the new Vice Commander will be held at 
the December meeting. Therefore, the deadline for ballots by email will be 
Wednesday, December 6 with the deadline for hand delivered ballots being 
the Saturday, December 9 meeting. 
  

 


